Miscellaneous
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering
Approval of Relocation of Permit

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering, Department of Business and Professional Regulation (“Division”), received a petition entitled Notice of Relocation from Bayard Raceways, d/b/a St. Johns Greyhound Park (“Bayard”).  Upon review the Division determined that all required criteria have been satisfied for Bayard’s proposed relocation and intends to approve the relocation of Permit 157 to 2493 State Road 207, St. Augustine, Florida pursuant to paragraph 550.054(14)(b), Florida Statutes.

A copy of the September 11, 2020 letter constituting the Division’s intent to approve the relocation may be obtained by contacting: Bryan A. Barber, Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering, bryan.barber@myfloridalicense.com, 2601 Blair Stone Rd., Tallahassee, FL 32399, (850)717-1761.

If any substantially affected person wishes to challenge this decision, it must do so within 21 days of the date of publication of this notice by filing a petition for administrative hearing in accordance with subsection 28-106.201(2), Florida Administrative Code, with the Agency Clerk, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.
